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Web Master / Newsletter Editor 
Tom Peck (Kathy) 

423-907-9712 

Cell 423-912-0860 

tomkatpeck@msn.com 

Page 2 

Assistant Chapter Director 
Scott Seal (Amy) 

423-566-8250 

gwrra2003@live.com   

From Your Sr. Chapter Directors,  

Tom and Kathy 

Awards Award Coordinator 
Tom Rhoads (Debbie) 

865-945-3894 

utvol105@yahoo.com 

Hi Everyone, 

 

 It’s March already 

and I guess we could just 

go ahead and call this 

spring, especially with the 

70 degree weather we have 

had recently. We had our 

ride and event planning 

meeting and I think everyone 

came up with some great 

ideas for our upcoming riding 

season.   Make   sure   you  use  

page 11 of the newsletter and put it somewhere where you can keep an 

eye on it so you don’t miss some of the great rides you all have sched-

uled. 

 Now that the threat of cold weather has pretty much gone I’d 

like to encourage some chapter visitation during the week nights. You 

can check out the monthly gathering places for the times and locations 

of their chapter social gatherings on page 10 of each newsletter publica-

tion. Kathy and I plan to head out whenever possible, weather permit-

ting, to many of our neighboring chapters, besides it’s a good opportu-

nity to ride our motorcycles and visit with some of our Goldwing fam-

ily. Just last week Kathy and I visited Chapter T at their new location, 

QQ Pizza Buffet, in Halls. 

 Another item I’d like to mention is a really cool tool that Allen 

Wessels, our District Membership Enhancement Coordinator, has cre-

ated. He has developed a chapter locator page and you can find it on the 

District web site; click on “Chapter Map”. All the GWRRA chapters 

throughout the country are easily found by just clicking on the area of 

the country you wish to find a chapter. There is a zoom in and zoom out 

button plus a radius distance finder to aid in finding each chapter. The 

little chapter marker has the chapters region on it. Check this little tool 

and you will find out how easy it is to locate a chapter throughout the 

country. This is especially helpful while your out traveling, and want to 

stop in and say, “Hi.”  You’re always welcome, and remember, you’re a 

member of all the chapters.   

 

 Lets Ride!!  
 

 Hope to see you all soon. 
  

           Tom 
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Program Dates: January 1, 2012 to December 31, 2012  
Program Details  
 For every five new memberships you recruit (households), you will receive a gift certificate with the 

equivalent value of a Family Membership - $55.  
 You must recruit new memberships only, not renewals. Each membership (household) counts as 

“ONE” regardless of the number of family members in the membership. (They will however, count 
under the Find-A-Friend pin and T-shirt program.)  

 Gift certificates are non-transferable and will have a one year expiration date.  
 There is no maximum number of gift certificates that can be earned.  

 Free years are issued and redeemed in the form of a gift certificate that is sent by the Home Office.  
 Upon achieving the count of five new memberships (households), Members have the "option" to 

redeem gift certificate(s) for:  
 - GWRRA Membership Renewal  
 - GWRRA Official Merchandise  
 - Wing Ding Registration  
 - Chapter Charter Fees  

 Memberships recruited during special events (mall shows, rallies, motorcycle shows, etc.) qualify 
for this program.  

 Life Members may use the gift certificates for GWRRA Official Merchandise, Wing Ding Registra-
tion or Charter Fees.  

 Free year’s membership may be applied toward consecutive years necessary for Life membership.  
 Trial membership applications may be used for the recruiting efforts. Membership fees must be 

paid to qualify for this Find-A-Friend program.  

2012 GWRRA Find-a-Friend Program  



 

2012 TENNESSEE DISTRICT 

SPRING FLING, Pigeon Forge TN 
 

Welcome to the Spring Fling 2012 Talent Show competition! This letter will 

give necessary information for anyone interested in participating in the talent show competition. 

 

Each act must be pre-registered by returning this application completed in detail to the address indicated 

no later than April 1, 2012. Any applications received after the due date will not be considered. Space is 

limited, so apply early. Download the form from the District Web-site. And mail the completed form to: 

Glenda Keough, 1149 Abbeville Dr., Collierville, TN 38017. Or you can also fill out the registration form 

below, and it will automatically be emailed to Glenda and copied to you. 

Please contact Glenda if you have any questions: g.keough@live.com 901-853-8305 

 

RULES: 

1) ALL performers must have a full registration for the rally (no day passes). 

2) At least one member of the act must be a full member of GWRRA. 

3) All performers must be amateurs only. 

4) No more than one act per category, per chapter. 

5) Time limit for each act is 5 minutes only. 

6) Any act that is not in good taste (any sexually suggestive material) will be disqualified. Please remem-

ber this is a ‘family’ show. Decision of the Talent Show Coordinators is final. You will be contacted by 

the Talent Show Coordinator after your application has been received. 

7) All acts must be original for 2012. Contestants that performed in 2011 or previous years must not use 

previously presented material. 

8) The performers will furnish all props and equipment (sound system will be provided – bring your own 

music on suitable format). 

 

JUDGING CRITERIA: The various acts will be judged on their freshness and imagination, unique nov-

elty and inventiveness and quality of performance presentation.  

 

CATEGORIES: There will be three (3) categories. They are Tennessee SERIOUS, Tennessee FUNNY, 

and OUT of STATE Combined (funny or serious). The Talent Show Coordinators, according to the de-

tails of the application, will determine category placement of the applications. 

 

AWARDS: Cash awards will be presented as per the Spring Fling flyer – each category will receive: 

$250 First Place, $100 Second Place 
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Jerry Lee Childers, 

"Tennessee Twister",  
64, of Gray, went to be 

with the Lord on Sat-

urday, February 25, 

2012 at Wellmont Hol-

ston Valley Medical 

Center, Kingsport. 

 He was a member 

of Bible Baptist Church in 

the Rock Springs Com-

munity and was a U.S. 

Navy veteran stationed at 

Great Lakes Navel Base. 

He was a retired over the 

road truck driver with 32 

years of service.   

 Jerry was a member of the Tennes-

see Chapter "C" of Tri City Wings. He was 

also the newsletter editor and chapter 

web master. He was a photographer of 

Wing World Magazine and was a member 

of Gold Wings Road Riders Association 

(GWRRA), where he held various positions in 

the state of Tennessee District and Region "N" 

District. 

 He was preceded in death by his parents, 

Frank and Charlene Childers and his brother 

Larry Childers.  Survivors include his 

loving wife, Leisa Saylor Childers, of the 

home; daughter, 

C a r r i e  A n n 

Broyles & hus-

band, Frank of 

Gray; son, Larry 

Childers & wife 

Beth, stationed at 

the Norfolk Na-

val Base at Nor-

folk, VA ; two 

grandchildren, Michael 

Scott Broyles and Bail-

lie Jane Childers; two 

sisters, Debbie Poole & 

husband Jim of Kings-

port and Mary Roberts 

of Kingsport; along 

with other beloved fam-

ily and a host of friends. 

 The family re-

ceived friends from 

5 - 7 pm on Monday, 

February 27, 2012 

at Bible Baptist 

Church. A memorial service followed at 7 

pm with Rev. Don McCann, officiating. Mu-

sic provided by the Bible Baptist Church 

choir. 

 Inurnment and memorial 

Motorcycle ride to Mountain Home 

National Cemetery will be an-

nounced at a later date. 

Jerry,  

Your Chapter B 

family will surely 

miss you.  

God Speed 
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 There seemed to be a lot of enthusiasm 
from the Chapter Directors and the Assistant 
Chapter Directors in attendance at our roundta-
ble discussion about the possibility of moving 
Spring Fling and perhaps to even consider 
moving the event every two or three years simi-
lar to Wing Ding.  
 A Chapter Director from Kentucky and a 
former Chapter Director from Ohio commented 
about their experiences when they have 
brought their chapters to Spring Fling. The Ohio 
Director pointed out that his chapter had rou-
tinely captured the award as being the largest 
chapter from outside the District in attendance. 
He pointed out that, depending upon where the 
new site was located, the distance may be fur-
ther. HOWEVER, the travel time may actually 
be less because of the typical traffic congestion 
between Exit 407 on I-40 and the convention 
site. 
 As this topic was being discussed, one of 
our Eastern Chapter Directors appropriately 
suggested that the membership should be sur-
veyed to determine if moving from Pigeon 
Forge would cause them to be less likely to at-
tend Spring Fling or perhaps increase the likeli-
hood that they'd consider attending. 
 Ed Grazier, our Region N Director,  
pointed out that both North Carolina and Ken-

tucky had moved their conventions sites for 
their 2012 Conventions and Rally and that per-
haps it was appropriate that Tennessee enter-
tain the same considerations. 
 Not being quite sure where or what the 
box is, the Directors were encouraged to "Think 
outside of the box" not only in regard to Spring 
Fling but also about the Fall Event and even 
Winter Event. Several ideas of things that had 
been a lot of fun but haven't been done in a 
while were suggested. 
 So, all of that to say….. we have heard 
you AND we are paying attention to what you 
have been saying. Now we need your assis-
tance to get the FUN factor back or at least 
boosted. As you know, it takes a while to plan 
and implement a fun day and this will be no dif-
ferent, however we do want to hear your sug-
gestions. 
 By the way, if you have a suggestion 
where you'd like to see Spring Fling moved 
to….tell us! If you have any suggestions on this 
subject please contact your Chapter Director or 
Assistant Chapter Director to voice your opin-

ion. 
 

   Jim Rambo 

  TN Assistant District Directors 

*Wyndham Hotels - (20% discount at eleven different Wyndham chains including 
Days Inn, Ramada, Super 8 and more) GWRRA Members save 20% on the best 
available rates at all Wyndham Hotels worldwide, including Ramada, Wingate, 
Hawthorne Suites, Days Inn and many more.  Don't forget to write down your 
GWRRA promotion code for when you're on the road and need a hotel! To ensure 
you receive the discount, please call in advance or reserve online. Use Corporate 

Code 1000008705 by calling 1-877-670-7088  

GWRRA 
Member 
Benefit 

Discounts!  

Visit the  

National web site 

at  

www.gwrra.org/ 
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 This month’s article has been 
very difficult for me to write as I’ve 
started and torn up several drafts.  I 
was intending to write about being 
prepared for spring and the beginning 
of riding season, but I can’t stop think-
ing about Charles Collins. Right about 
now you’re asking, who is Charles 
Collins?  If you’ll stay with me, I hope 
I can make this article make since to you. 
 Right after I sent off last month’s article 
to Tom, Betty and I were shocked to learn that 
Dr. Charles Collins had died that morning in a 
canoeing accident.  We had had dinner just a 
couple of nights before with Charles and his 
wife at their lovely home overlooking beautiful 
Keauhou Bay on the island of Hawaii. We were 
stunned, I still am.   

 Charles was participating in the morning 
“paddle” in a double canoe (the “safest” kind) 
with 9 other people; something he had done 
hundreds of times before. (I had paddled with 
his canoe club on several occasions.)  What 
happened? Why?  The investigation is still on-
going, but one of the outcomes has been a 
complete safety review by the Keauhou Canoe 
Club to better mitigate the risk of going out on 
the ocean in a canoe. --Being Better Prepared. 

 What does any of this have to do with 
motorcycles?  I guess the open road, like the 
ocean, can bite if you’re not prepared. 

 For the record; yes, I was a Boy Scout 
and I’ve taken their motto to heart.  Being pre-
pared is particularly important to us as riders/co
-riders. What do I mean by being prepared?
 First, is your motorcycle prepared?  Tires 
properly inflated and with sufficient tread? 
Brakes in good working order?  How ‘bout the 
lights? Brake lights? Turn signals?  All these 
are critical to the safe operation of the motorcy-
cle. 
 Next, how about you? Are you well 
rested? Do you have the right frame of mind or 
is something weighing on you?  Are you taking 

any medications that might make you 
drowsy? Haven’t been drinking, have 
you?  Riding requires your FULL atten-
tion so anything that diminishes your 
ability to pay attention to the task limits 
your ability to safely operate your bike/
trike.  What about your riding gear? Hel-
met ok? gloves not torn?  What about 
your riding jacket? Boots? Are they look-

ing a little tired?  If they look tired they probably 
are. 

 Then there’s your emergency skills.  
When is the last time that you PRACTICED 
emergency maneuvers? You know, things like 
swerving to avoid an obstacle in your path of 
travel. Emergency stopping, practiced that 
lately?  In about 13% of motorcycle crashes, the 
rider made NO attempt to avoid the crash; no 
swerving, no braking, just rode right into the col-
lision.  Unfortunately, most riders NEVER prac-
tice emergency maneuvers. (You will practice a 
lot of emergency maneuvers in the rider course 
that I hope you will sign up for.) 

 Do you consciously  practice your other 
riding skills? You know, things like your scan-
ning for hazards, looking through turns, cover-
ing your controls as you approach congested 
areas, positioning yourself so you are as visible 
as possible, etc.  While all these things (and 
more) should be “second nature” focusing on 
them while you’re riding reinforces the action.  
 Paddling an outrigger canoe on the open 
ocean requires proper training, the right equip-
ment, and a knowledge of your capabilities for 
the conditions.--Riding a motorcycle requires no 
less. 
 

Dedicated to Dr. 
Charles Collins 

1946-2012 
a high school friend. 

Dave  

Dave Roberts, Chapter EducatorDave Roberts, Chapter EducatorDave Roberts, Chapter Educator   
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Chapter T meets the 4th Tuesday Each month  at 

QQ’s Pizza , 7002 Maynardville Hwy, Halls Cen-

ter Shopping Plaza. Eat at 6:00 pm/Meet at 7:00 

pm Call Brian & Loretta Richards 865-332-3966 

Chapter M meets the 2nd Tuesday each month.  

Eat at 6:00  pm meeting at 7:00 pm..                 

Chapter M meets at the Fort Loudon Medical 
Center in Lenoir City. (Next to Cracker Bar-
rel, behind Chili's)                                          

Call Robert & Trudy Ashcraft 865-924-6794  

Chapter A2 meets the 4th Monday each month 

at the  Fusion Buffet and Grill, across  the street 

from Mcghee Tyson Airport Alcoa, TN 37701 

Call Darrell Dunn & Julie Lang; 865-323-9481  

Chapter F meets the 2nd Tuesday each month at 

new location Jan 2012, Shoney’s at 1933 West 

Andrew Johnson Hwy. Morristown ,Eat at 6:30 

pm meeting  at 7:30 pm.                                        

Call George & Lanora Baker 865-231-7948 

Chapter G2 meets the 1st Monday each month at  

IHOP 1802 Parkway Sevierville, TN 37862  

Eat at 6:30, Gathering at 7:30 

Call Beth & Dale Hodge 865-748-1059 

Chapter B meets the 1st Tuesday each month at 

Shoney’s Clinton Exit 122 off I-75 North  

Eat at 6:30 pm meeting  at 7:30 pm.  

Call Tom & Kathy Peck 423-907-9712 

 

New Chapter T-Shirts $20 
Chapter “Bee” Embroidered Hats: $12 

Place you Order with Pat Talley 
 

Give me a call, email me or see you at the next meeting 

 

  INVENTORY CONSISTS OF THE FOLLOWING: 
 

  Tennessee Pins (Shape of State).........................$4.00 ea. 

  TN-B Hanger Bars.............................................   2.00 

  Black/Gold 4" GWRRA Patch.........................   5.00 

  Black/Gold l0" GWRRA Patch.......................  12.00 

  Red/Blue/Yellow l0" GWRRA Patch..............  12.00 

  New Chapter B 25 Year Patch..........Free to Chapter B members 

  Chapter B Ball Caps…Now Available…..…      12.00 
 

 

We can order so many more goodies - such as - a GWRRA Mouse Pad for 

your computer, GWRRA Ball Caps in various colors, Coasters, Earrings, 

Logo Vest Clip Chains, License Plates, Region N 4" Patch, Bolo Ties, 

Happy Face Antenna Ball - and so much more (just too much to list here). 
 

LET'S GO SHOPPING!  

See the “Quarter Master” 

    Pat Talley 

   423-562-1962 or talleylakeside03@gmail.com 

Chapter C meets the 3rd Tuesday each month at  

MaMa's House Buffet 2608 N John B Dennis 

Hwy. Kingsport, Eat at 6:00pm and start the 

Gathering at 7:00pm. TN  Call Richard & Connie 

Pendleton, 423-245-8484 

Chapter C2 meets the 4th Saturday at Ryan's, 

2854 North Main, Crossville  Eat at 8:00 am 

Gathering at 9:00 am Call Alex & Diane 

Alenitsch  239-542-0452 

Page 10 

3/11—Charles Dodson 

3/21—Susan Kohlman 

3/22—Dave Roberts 

3/26—Tom Peck 

3/27—Ken Cutsinger 

3/24—Happy 50th to 

Bill & Merrilee DeGuire! 

http://g.co/maps/jrgnv
mailto:fourteams@frontier.com?subject=Chapter%20Gathering
mailto:fourteams@frontier.com?subject=Chapter%20Gathering
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Wally Maliskey, Ride 

Coordinator 
 

Chuck Talley, Assistant 

Ride Coordinator 

MARCHMARCH  
 3/17: TN-Y Fun Day, Murfreesboro, TN 

 3/20 Tuesday: Dinner Ride—TBA 

  3/22-24: FL Rally, Kissimmee   

APRILAPRIL  
 4/14: Bryson City, NC, lunch at BBQ Wagon 

 4/19 Thursday: Dinner Ride—TBA 

 4/26-28: TN Spring Fling,  Majestic Theater, Pi-

geon Forge, TN; Contact Arrowhead Cabin Rent-

als at 800-557-8168 for great lodging just 7 min-

utes, 2.5 miles, from the rally site. 

MAYMAY  
 5/12: Shaker Village, KY Back Roads 

 5/15 Tuesday: Dinner Ride—TBA 

 5/19: 29th Annual Roane Mountain Steakout 

JUNEJUNE 

 6/2: Natural Tunnel, Duffield, VA, and Pig & 

Chick Restaurant, Rogersville, TN 

 6/8 Friday: Dinner Ride—Smokies Baseball 

 6/14-16: GA Rally, Dillard House, Dillard, GA 

 6/16– 23: Charleston, NC & Savannah, GA 

 6/30: TN-B Progressive Dinner Ride—Beeler, 

Talley, DeGuire, Smith 

JULYJULY  
 7/4-7: Wing Ding, Fort Wayne, IN 

 7/21: Cherohala and the Dragon 

 7/26, Thursday: RFK Volunteer Training, 

Comfort Inn Oak Ridge, 7:00 PM 

 7/28, Saturday:  Alternate RFK volunteer 

Training, Time TBA 

 7/29: Knoxville Ride for Kids,  Pellissippi State 

Community College  

 7/30 –8/4: Blue Ridge Parkway 

AUGUSTAUGUST  
 8/18: Pool Party, Burt and Helga’s 

 8/21 Tuesday: Dinner Ride—TBA 

 8/25: Wheels Through Time Museum, Maggie 

Valley, NC 

SEPTEMBERSEPTEMBER 

 9/8: Pall Mall &Muddy Pond, TN, Forbes Gen-

eral Store for lunch 

 9/18 Tuesday: Dinner Ride—TBA 

 9/21-23: Wings Across Tennessee, Bristol to 

Memphis,  TN-B will host the Friday lunch at 

Concord Park 

 9/21-29: Panama City, FL; Biloxi, MS; New 

Orleans, LA; Natchez Trace 

OCTOBEROCTOBER  
 10/23 Tuesday: Dinner Ride—TBA 

NOVEMBERNOVEMBER  
 11/3: 2013 Ride Planning Meeting 

 11/17: Tennessee District Ops Meeting, Mur-

freesboro; Note: this is for all officers—CDs, 

ACDs, Chapter Educators, Membership Enhance-

ment Coordinators, and Treasurers 

DECEMBERDECEMBER  
 Christmas Party—TBA 

 

Note: Most of our Dinner Rides are planned for 

either Tuesday or Thursday, during the weeks in 

between our chapter gatherings.  The following 

restaurants will be plugged into our schedule: 
 

 The Grease Rack, Newport, TN 

 Allison’s Catfish Cabin, Greenback, TN 

 Dinner Bell, Sweetwater, TN 

 Pine Mountain State Park, Pineville, KY 

 Whitestone’s, Kingston, TN 

 Hot Rod’s 50’s Diner, Maryville, TN 

 Rickard’s Ridge, Cove Lake State Park,  

      Caryville, TN 

 

 

Lets Ride 

Revised 3-2-12 
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Ride Safe! & Ride Aware 
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